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香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處 
Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department 
The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region 

 

 放棄註冊商標 

(局部放棄) 
 
根據《商標條例》(第 559 章)第 56 條及《商標規則》(第 559 章附屬法例)第 56 條，以下註冊商標
的擁有人已就某些該等註冊所關乎的貨品或服務放棄註冊。 
 

SURRENDER OF REGISTERED TRADE MARK(S) 
(PARTIAL SURRENDER) 

 
The registrations of the following registered trade mark(s) have been surrendered by 
the owner(s) under section 56 of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559) and rule 56 of 
the Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) in respect of certain goods or services for 
which the trade mark(s) are registered. 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300404900 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

A&E Television Networks, LLC 
235 East 45th Street New York, NY 10017 UNITED STATES 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

MARKS & CLERK 
Level 9, Cyberport 1, 100 Cyberport Road, Pok Fu Lam HONG KONG

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

38, 41 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

18-04-2005 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

08-04-2015 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
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類別 Class 9 
Audio and video analog and digital recordings on tape, disc, records, DVD's, CD's, 
cassettes, or other recording media; motion picture films; motion picture films 
prepared for broadcast on television, cable television, digital television or satellite 
television. 
 
類別 Class 16 
Paper and paper articles; cardboard and cardboard articles; printed publications 
including books, magazines, newsletters; photographs, maps, almanacs, calendars, 
stationery, letter and envelope sets; postcards, gift cards, place cards, greeting 
cards, announcement cards; note pads, notebooks, rulers, albums, address books, book 
and paper binders, autograph books, memo pads, coloring books, activity books, sketcher 
books, sticker albums, artist's materials, including canvas, drawing pads, paints, 
brushes; modeling clay; staplers, erasers, pencil sharpeners, pens, pencils, markers, 
crayons, high-lighters, chalk; pencil cases; paper weights; office supplies; school 
supplies; educational and instructional materials; stickers, decals, appliqués (not of 
fabric), trading cards; paper napkins; party bags, gift wrap, paper gift wrap bows, 
paper cake decorations, paper table cloths, paper table decorations, paper table mats; 
bookends. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 38 
Communication services; television, cable television, digital television, satellite 
television, and radio broadcasting services. 
 
類別 Class 41 
Educational and entertainment services, including the production and/or distribution 
and/or presentation of programs for television, cable television, digital television, 
satellite television and radio. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300568341 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

Parfümerie Douglas GmbH 
Kabeler Strasse 4,  D-58099 Hagen,  Germany. 
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[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Wilkinson & Grist 
6th Floor, Prince's Building,  Chater Road,  Hong Kong. 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

35 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

20-01-2006 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

16-03-2015 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 35 
retail services in relation to pharmaceutical products, health care preparations, food 
supplements (as far as contained in Class 5), in particular, combinations of vitamin 
and/or mineral substances for the care of the skin, hair and nails. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 35 
Advertising, management, business administration, office work; presentation of goods 
and services at hypermarkets, supermarkets, retail shops, department stores and on-line 
shops; negotiation of contracts for others relating to the purchase and sale of goods 
and the provision of services at hypermarkets, supermarkets, retail shops, department 
stores and on-line shops; exhibition and demonstration of goods for advertising 
purposes; retail services in relation to soaps, perfumery goods, in particular eau de 
parfum, eau de toilette, after-shave, ethereal oils, body care and beauty care 
preparations, shower and bath gel, deodorising preparations for personal use, in 
particular deodorants, suntan preparations, in particular suntan oils, sun cosmetics, 
face creams, hair care and hair conditioning preparations, in particular hair shampoos, 
setting lotions, hair styling preparations, hair tonics, dentifrices, cosmetics, 
cosmetic bath additives, nail lacquer, make-up, shaving aids, depilatories, cosmetic 
brushes; retail services in relation to food supplements (as far as contained in Class 
5), in particular, combinations of plant extracts for the care of the skin, hair and 
nails, disinfectants and antiseptics; retail services in relation to sunglasses, 
spectacles, spectacle cases; retail services in relation to jeweller's wares, genuine 
and costume jewellery, also made of different materials, precious stones, precious 
metals and their alloys, cufflinks, tiepins, ornaments and objects d'art made of or 
plated with precious metals and their alloys, cases for watches and jewellery, 
timepieces, travel alarms, clocks, cosmetic cases (without contents) made of precious 
metals, powder boxes and soap boxes made of precious metals; retail services relating 
to paper, cardboard and goods made from these materials, in particular handkerchiefs, 
diapers, kitchen paper, cosmetic tissues, serviettes, towels, toilet paper, bags and 
holdalls for packaging purposes, printed matter, photographs, stationery, adhesives for 
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paper and stationery or for household use, artists' requisites, namely, drawing, 
painting and modelling goods, brushes, packaging material made of plastic, namely, 
folders, bags and foils, books, magazines and newspapers, self-adhesive plastic foils 
for decoration purposes, retail services relating to goods made of leather and 
imitation leather, namely, bags and other receptacles not adapted to fit the contents, 
small leather goods, namely, purses, shoulder bags, key cases, beauty cases, travel 
sets (leather goods), travel bags, handbags, suitcases, beach bags, shopping bags, 
shoulder bags, beauty cases, toilet bags, manicure sets, as far as contained in Class 
18, parasols, umbrellas; retail services in relation to make-up removing devices, waste 
bins, brushes, combs, atomisers, electric brushes, electric combs, electric 
toothbrushes, flasks, not made of precious metal, cosmetic devices, water toothpicks, 
nailbrushes, powder puffs, shaving brushes, cleansing tissues, sponges, soap boxes, 
soap holders, soap dispensers, toothbrushes, goods made of china and stoneware for 
household and kitchen use, small hand-operated devices for household, bathroom and 
kitchen use, glassware, china and stoneware, namely, goods made of glass, china and 
stoneware for household, kitchen or bathroom use, objects d'art made of glass, chine or 
stoneware, portable receptacles for household, kitchen or bathroom use (not made of or 
plated with precious metal), table mats and similar table utensils; retail services in 
relation to household linen, namely, hand towels, facecloths, bath towels, make-up 
removing tissues, terry-cloth towels, terry-cloth goods, namely, bath towels, guest 
towels, sauna towels, beach towels, hand towels, facecloths and mitts, counter cloths, 
neck towels, kitchen towels, tablecloths; retail services in relation to beach wraps, 
swimwear, bathing suits, bikinis, bathrobes, bath jackets (aforementioned goods also 
made of terry-cloth), bathing caps, shower caps, flip-flops, beach shoes, clothing, 
housecoats, footwear, headgear, scarves, peaked caps, belts, underwear, socks, stocking, 
games, playthings, gymnastic and sports articles, Christmas-tree decorations; retail 
services in relation to bathmats; negotiation of contracts for others relating to the 
provision of services and the sale of goods via on-line shops; retail services in 
relation to the sale of gents' underwear, namely, daytime underwear, nightwear and 
swimwear, in particular gents' underpants/briefs, gents' long underpants, boxer shorts, 
gents' bodysuits, gents' vests, gents' T-shirts, gents' leisure suits, gents' daytime 
underwear, gents' long pyjamas, gents' short pyjamas, gents' nightgowns, gents' 
bathrobes, gents' dressing gowns, gents' nightwear, gents' bathing trunks, gents' 
bathing shorts, gents' bathing caps, gents' flip-flops; retail services in relation to 
the sale of ladies' underwear, namely, daytime underwear and nightwear, in particular 
underwear sets, ladies' bodysuits, bustiers, ladies' vests, ladies' panties, ladies' 
briefs, underskirts and waist slips, ladies' daytime underwear, ladies' nightgowns 
(long-sleeved), ladies' nightgowns (short-sleeved), ladies' short nightgowns, ladies' 
pyjamas, ladies' dressing gowns, ladies' bathrobes, ladies suits, bed jackets, bed 
wraps and bed socks. 
 
 

 


